Women in Discipleship, inc

2127 Mikler Road – Oviedo, Florida 32765

Greetings Ladies:

This **Christmas Season** is a great time to witness to others.. We see in our world so much evil and hurt that it reminds me of the time our Lord came into our world in the form of a Little Baby named <u>Jesus</u>. Evil ruled then and it does today. BUT we, today see the **Hope** of our **Redeemer Lord**. **His Birth changed everything!**

One amazing thing about Christ's birth is His conception. We need to be reminded of a very significant feature of this conception. Mary, His human mother, was a virgin. She had no physical relation with a man. She was told that her conception would be "supernatural." This would mean that no human contact would be made to form sperm and egg to form a baby. **Immanuel**, the infant, was placed in her womb by supernatural means, God! I say this for you to be aware that much prophecy was fulfilled in this awesome miracle. See Isaiah 7:14 for a quick reminder.

We see in the first Adam his chronology in Genesis 5. Adam brought forth fallen human beings. In Matthew we read: **The record of the genealogy of Jesus the Messiah, the son of David, the son of Abraham.** A New Testament will be written for us to witness the Promise fulfilled of Jesus our Redeemer and Savior. For us to have this HOPE today is huge. No matter what may be happening in the world of our day, we have Jesus Christ who came to save us from our sins. Listen to these words spoken by our Immanuel "God with us": **Truly, truly I say to you, he who hears My Word and believes in Him who sent Me, has eternal life, and does not come into judgment, but has passed out of death into life.** John 5: 24. Listen also to these words from 1 John 5:13: **These things I have written to you who believe in the name of the Son of God, that you MAY KNOW that you have eternal life.**

This Christmas is significant because Jesus is the Savior and conquering King and He is **coming again soon**. I pray that each of us who believe will be BOLD to share this Good News of Salvation to our dying world! Will you be Bold and share His Story with this hurting world?

With much love and affection for each of you, Sandra J. Mikler Davis, Director Merry Christmas to each of you and Thank You for your Prayers and Support!

NEWS AROUND THE MINISTRY CENTER

- Our Fall Class (Book of Daniel) will take time off in December for Christmas but we resume Tuesday, January 9.
- Snail Mail Part Three is being mailed out this week. The ladies and children are enjoying this Bible Study and activity projects ©
- Greeting Card ministry is growing with ladies being encouraged. We praise the Lord for this outreach to ladies and their families
- Homeless bags are being distributed with encouraging Thank You's from recipients. To God's Glory
- Email Devotional for 2024 will be **Prayers from the Bible**. They continue to be well received